
 
 
 

    

 
national fuel        

 January 18, 2011 
 
Hon. Jaclyn A. Brilling 
Secretary 
Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY  12123-1350 
 
Re: Case No. 10-M-0457 –Order Continuing Systems Benefit Charge Funded Programs
 

  

Dear Secretary Brilling: 
 
 National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation “Company”) submits the following 
amendments to its tariff, P.S.C. No. 8 - GAS: 
 
 Leaf No. 148.9.3    Revision 0 
  Leaf No. 148.9.4    Revision 0       
     
 The proposed revision is issued as of today for an effective date of February 1, 2011.    
Attached are workpapers that calculates the proposed rates for calendar years 2012 and 2013. 
 
 The filing is in compliance with the Commission’s order dated December 30, 2010 in the 
above referenced case that approves with modifications, the continuation of programs funded 
through the System Benefits Charge that is paid by utility rate payers.  This is recovered through 
the Company’s Conservation Incentive Program (“CIP”). 
 
 Customers are being notified of changes to the CIP in an extensive outreach and 
education campaign.  The change to the funding allowance implemented through this filing, on 
its own, has no material effect on customer service. 
  
 For questions relating to this filing, please contact the undersigned or Eric Meinl at (716) 
857-7000. 
 
  Respectfully submitted, 

  
  Michael W. Reville 
 
 
 
 
 
             
National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation  / 6363 Main Street / Williamsville, NY  14221 
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